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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Box 75115

Washington, DC  20013  


June 12, 2003

Mr. Charles H. Ramsey

Metropolitan Police Department

c/o Office of Organizational Development

300 Indiana Avenue, NW, Room 5140

Washington, DC  20001

We are writing to provide comments on the proposed plan to reduce the number of Police Service Areas (PSAs) from 83 to 39, with the boundaries generally matching the "neighborhood clusters" used by the DC Office of Planning.  This letter was approved unanimously by our Commission on June 12, 2003 at our regularly scheduled monthly community meeting.

First, we believe the proposed 1st District boundaries remedies a long north-south, east-west division of Capitol Hill between two police districts.  We also agree that Florida Avenue is a logical northern boundary.  It has long been a challenge for our community to be served by two districts; we welcome the opportunity to work with the 1st District on our neighborhood issues.

Second, we applaud the decision to place the H Street NE corridor into one PSA.  On February 13, 2003, we submitted a letter to Andrew Altman, Director of Planning in response to the H Street NE Strategic Development Plan requesting his assistance on this issue (see enclosure #1).  However, we still maintain that permanent joint substation should be established and staffed on the H Street NE corridor. Furthermore, we request that an outdoor mobile police mini-station be established and maintained throughout the warm months of this year if a permanent site cannot be found by then.
Third, we request that the western boundary of our new PSA 102 run with the railroad tracks, roughly 2nd and 3rd streets NE. This is a natural boundary, and would keep officers from having to cross the tracks to respond to high-crime areas off North Capitol.  We believe the southern boundary of PSA 102 should be extended to East Capitol.  This tracks better with ANC boundaries and is easier to work with our community residents (example: Northeast is PSA 102 and Southeast is PSA 105).  In addition, we believe the eastern boundary should be extended to 16th Street as that is also a natural break in the community.

Finally, we are concerned about the implications of the new PSA boundaries for meaningful participation in "community policing."  We fear that the new, larger PSAs will result in fewer opportunities for residents to interact with individual officers.  At the very least, we request that MPD make a commitment to participate in regularly scheduled community meetings on public safety issues.  I would appreciate an e-mail update on the status of our recommendations by June 30, 2003.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler, Chair

ANC 6A

fengler6a02@yahoo.com

cc:  
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose


Andrew Altman, Director of Planning 


Gottlieb Simon, Executive Director; Office of the Advisory Neighborhood Commissions
Enclosure #1

February 13, 2003

Memorandum for Andrew Altman, Director of Planning

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A appreciates the work of the H Street NE Advisory Committee and the Office of Planning to draft the H Street NE Strategic Development Plan. We believe that the development of H Street NE is in many ways linked to the future success of the city. We would like to take this opportunity to highlight several areas of the draft plan for emphasis:

Overall Approach.  We agree that the use of thematic areas to build upon the existing assets of the H Street NE corridor is a useful planning concept. We support the designation of the “Western Gateway,” “Central Retail District,” ”Eastern Gateway: Arts & Entertainment,” and “Hechinger Mall/Old Sears Site” as described in the draft plan. 

Overlay District.  We support the development of an overlay district for the corridor that includes descriptive urban form standards to support revitalization consistent with the Strategic Development Plan. The overlay district must protect the valued aspects of the corridor through compatible infill design and rehabilitation of historic structures on the corridor, and include mechanisms for project review, community input, and enforcement of the form standards. We encourage the Office of Planning to work with ANCs 6A and 6C, H Street Main Street, and other interested parties to develop a draft overlay district with specific form standards by June 1, 2003.

Affordable Housing.  We encourage residential development that capitalizes on the benefits of proximity to transit and generates retail activity on the corridor. We support the development of mechanisms to create housing options that are affordable for teachers, firefighters, police, government workers, and others who support positive change in our community.

Transportation Planning.  We encourage DDOT to initiate its planned transportation study for H Street NE with full community input and involvement. The study should focus on creating a transit and pedestrian corridor with adequate parking for businesses and residents. In the short term, we strongly recommend that DDOT eliminate the rush hour parking restrictions on the corridor to improve the pedestrian environment and increase retail opportunities. In the medium term, DDOT should initiate a feasibility study with full community participation to explore options for municipal parking structures. We are very supportive of development of a Light Rail Transportation (trolley) system with stops in each of the four thematic areas on the corridor, and we urge DDOT to take steps to create the trolley system within 10 years.

Community Assets.  We recognize the R.L. Christian Library as a highly valued community asset. We request that the Office of Planning engage the community to develop better services and programming for the community, including an improved multi-use facility. We request that the Mayor allocate funds in the FY 2005 budget for the reconstruction of the library in accordance with community input. We also recognize the H Street Playhouse and the planned Atlas Performing Arts Center as cultural magnets with strong potential to draw restaurants and neighborhood cafes, and to establish H Street NE as an arts and entertainment destination.

Small Business Support.  In recognition of the rich history and heritage of the city and the H Street NE corridor, we encourage the Mayor to adopt policies and tax incentives to promote investment by women, minority, and small business owners to maintain a dynamic and diverse urban center. 

Public Realm.  We encourage stepped up code enforcement by DCRA with the support of the Ward 6 Neighborhood Services Coordinator to create an urban setting that is conducive to investment and improvements on the corridor. At a minimum, the city should ensure that vacant properties along the corridor are properly categorized by the Office of Tax and Revenue as “vacant” for tax purposes. The city should also plan and budget for improvements to the public space, including tree planting in empty tree boxes, placement of trash receptacles, and pedestrian-friendly street lighting.

Public Safety.  Finally, we will strive to work closely with the Metropolitan Police Department (MPD) and the Alcoholic Beverage Regulation Administration to improve public safety and quality of life on the corridor. We urge MPD to recognize the special challenges of policing a commercial district in the upcoming Police Service Area redistricting efforts. In the interim, we request that a permanent joint 1D and 5D substation be established and staffed on the H Street NE corridor. Further, we request that an outdoor mobile police mini-station be established and maintained throughout the warm months of this year if a permanent site cannot be found by then.

In closing, we recognize that this plan is a first step towards permanent improvements in our community. We would be remiss to not thank the Office of Planning for having the vision and thought to implement this study. Specifically, the long hours and hard work of Derrick Woody and Karina Ricks stand out as an example of how the city should work with the community to bring about sustainable change and community improvements. We feel that the draft plan has been well served by the many efforts to reach out to the community, and we encourage further efforts to inform and involve the residents of ANC 6A through the Commission and its public meetings. We would welcome an opportunity to discuss the next steps required to keep moving forward.

On behalf of the Commission,

//original copy signed//

Joseph Fengler, Chair

ANC 6A

Passed by ANC 6A on 13 February 2003.
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